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Farewell Grade 7 students 
We have quickly arrived at the end of our school year. Grade 7     
South Slope and BCSD students were recognized and celebrated at a leaving assembly on  
Friday, June 21st.  On June 20th the Grade 7 students were treated to a special luncheon and  
joined by the South Slope Staff.  We wish the following students all the best as they begin the 
next leg of their educational journey.  

SOUTH SLOPE ELEMENTARY  Grade 7’s: 

Ava Aghaei Chechakloo, Shahed Al Louz, Megan Cabanas, Kaitlyn Cho, Ling Chou,  
Zach Coltman-Jewett, Michael Kolesnikov, Logan Kroeker, Henry Liang, Jeremy Lin,  
Lumi Liu, Brandon Mah, Anson Ng, Justin Ni, Alexandra Palanog, Jessie Pang,  
Christian Ratzlaff, Darius Sampson, Eric Song, Nikhil Trivedi, Jackie Tseng, Aisha Wang, 
Justin Wong, Szymon Zemojtel, Zaria Zuvic. 

BC School For The Deaf  Grade 7’s:   

Ghaith Bdaiwi, Jacob Coltman-Jewett, Daichi Hernandez, Treven Kumar, Ke Xin (Cathy) Qian, 
Samara Tait-Shanoss.  

South Slope Elementary Staff Changes: 

This is the time of the year when we will soon say goodbye to each other for the summer months. 
There are however, a few adults in the building, who will not be returning for several reasons. I would 
like to acknowledge these members of our South Slope Community for all the work they have done. 
We all know that every member of this school community plays a special role in educating children.  

Ms. Hundle has worked with us at South Slope for two years as the school Counsellor. We thank her 
for her expertise and commitment to helping students solve problems in peaceful ways and her dedi-
cation to working in classrooms to teach Social Emotional Learning strategies.  

Mr. Hunter has been selected to work as a Head Teacher and will be moving to a new school in the 
fall. We will miss his compassion towards children, his dedication to student learning, his coaching 
expertise and his energy. We would like to congratulate Mr. Hunter on his new position.  

Ms. Kappas came to us partway through the year and worked as an Educational Assistant. We want to 
thank her for stepping in and helping in a busy classroom where everyone needed her. We hope to 
see her again someday at South Slope. 

Ms. Shuster has worked at South Slope for ten years. We are going to miss her kindness and patience 
and the amazing way that she makes every child and adult feel special. Ms. Shuster is moving to a new 
school in the fall and we want to wish her all the best in her new adventure. 

Mr. McKay has been a partner teacher in Division 7 with Ms. Cole and even though he only worked 
here one day a week, I know his students were excited for Thursdays to roll around. Many of us will 
miss his yo-yo lessons and ukulele serenades.  Best wishes to Mr. McKay. 

Ms. Reuter has worked at South Slope for seven years in a variety of jobs. She worked in a classroom 
as a partner teacher with Ms. Sian, she taught ELL and she helped Intermediate students who were 
working on improving their reading skills. Ms. Reuter will be going on to teach Grade 5/6 at another 
Burnaby School. We wish her all the best as she takes on her own full-time classroom.  

We also want to take a moment to welcome a few NEW members to our South Slope family: 

Ms. Celina Dyczkowski – Primary Teacher, and Ms. Diana Ball – School Counselor 
Ms. Johanna Gasirabo - Educational Assistant 

It is possible that there may be a few more additions before we start in September but for now, we 
would like to warmly welcome these new members to South Slope Elementary. 

SOUTH SLOPE 

Principal:  
Ms. M. Perez 

Head Teacher: 
Ms. T. Fierro 

Secretary: 
Ms. C. Verlaan 

BCSD 

Principal:  
Ms. C. Bennett 

Head Teacher: 
Ms. J. Zuvik 

Secretary: 
Ms. S. Cheema 

PAC 
Executives 

Kimberley Godwin (C)    
Clint Wieler (CC) 
Charlotte Brown (S) 
Mark Vanderleeden (T) 

 Contact: 
   

southslope.pac@burnabyschools.ca 
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BC School For The Deaf Staff Changes : 
 
 

Ms. Catie Sanderson   
  
Ms. Heather Chiles   
 

Ms. Britni Carter-Banah    
 

Ms. Lynda Dewitt    
 

 

First Day of School 2019 for South Slope Elementary:               
 

The first day of school for this next year will be Tuesday, September 3rd and will start at 9:00am.
   
This is an important 

day for students to attend because we count the students and organize our classes during the first week.  Please contact 
the school office if you will be absent or if you are moving.  Students will be dismissed at 10:00am on this first day.   
Students should return to their former classrooms to begin the week.  Parents are welcome to stay in the Atrium as our 
school PAC (Parent Advisory Committee) will be hosting coffee time there.  We welcome parents to visit and mingle while 
waiting for children to be dismissed.

 

 
 

Intermediate Supply lists are on the website.  Once students are in their permanent classes, additional 
supplies specific to the teacher may be requested.  Primary teachers will be collecting money for supplies 
in the fall and will be purchasing shared materials for each class.  Watch for important information  
packages going home during the second week of school. 

 
 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
 

Our school office will be open during August 26
th

 to August 28
th

 for new registrations.  All children in Grades one through  
seven will return to their last year’s classroom at 9:00am to 10:00am on Tuesday, September 3rd.  Students will remain  
in these temporary classes until Friday, at which point class organizations will be fine-tuned.  New students will report to 
room #201 with Mrs. Fierro on Tuesday, September 3rd and will be placed into temporary classes for the remainder of the 
week.  Wednesday regular school hours are 9:00am to 2:00pm and 9:00am to 3:00pm on Thursday and Friday.  Important 
dates for next year are listed on the last page of this newsletter, however please note that a few may be subject to change.  
Professional Development Days are set.   
 
 

Kindergarten Students 
 

Welcome to our new Kindergarten families.  During the summer you will receive a letter with details and information  
pertaining to your child’s first two weeks of gradual entry.  The first day of school for Kindergarten students at South Slope 
is Wednesday, September 4

th
.  Your child will be grouped to arrive from 9:00am to 10:00am, or from 10:30am to 11:30am 

and this information will be in your letters.  All students will begin full days starting on Monday, September 16
th

.   
We look forward to getting to know you all in September! 

 
 

Please refer to our magnetic calendars in September and also regularly 
check our website for important updated information, and upcoming school events.  

 

http://southslope.burnabyschools.ca  
 
 

“Thank you”  to the  PAC  (Parent Advisory Committee)  
I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of our entire school to thank the PAC for all the time they have dedicated  
to ensuring that our students are supported to the best of their abilities. We have a PAC executive and several members at 
large.  We appreciate all that they do!  Their efforts go a long way to help communication and events flow smoothly and in 
helping our school reach academic and fiscal goals.  
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